Maine Coalition for Housing and Quality Services

Meeting Minutes

February 11, 2008

Present:  Len Gulino, Laura Antronigion, Julie Moulton, Laurie Kimball, Gil Moreno, Liz Hunt, Kathy Son, Arthur P. Clum, Kim Humphrey, Marie Taplin, Tyler Ingalls, Karen Johnson, Kate Brix, Ed Doggett, Suellen Doggett, Cullen Ryan.
Cullen opened meeting with a welcome.  We reviewed the agenda to today’s meeting and accepted Minutes from December 10, 2007.  Introductions were made.
DHHS Presentation

Laurie Kimball, DHHS Region I Training Coordinator shared with us information about MaineCare Waiver Services. Handouts for this presentation are available from Laurie Laurie.Kimball@maine.gov
There were many questions for Laurie about services, programs, and the PCP’s on which they are based. There will be a PCP training on March 6th and 7th. Laurie will email the link about this training to Cullen to send to listserv. Cullen proposed that Laurie attend meetings to further our understanding of DHHS process and rulemaking.  Laurie will do her best to attend, given her other commitments.
General Coalition Business
Budget Crisis:  Cullen discussed $95 and $99 million shortfall, stating that we will see dramatic cuts.  The group was familiar with the DHHS curtailments circulated in late December.  It is unclear the exact ramifications of the new $99M shortfall, but it is expected to be dramatic.  The group agreed to brace for action to fight cuts to services, and to anticipate action steps between meetings.  

HOME Fund:  Last year, we fought hard to preserve the HOME fund and were extremely affective.  Now, with the recent cuts, the HOME fund is again threatened. The Governor’s supplemental budget calls for the HOME funds to now be earmarked for other programs (BRAP, Historic Building Preservation).  While these are important and worthwhile programs, Maine would lose the leveraging power (10-20x) of the HOME fund if funds are used for these purposes.  
Supportive Housing Allocations:  Discussion occurred about what allocations have actually been made by MaineHousing – we continue to be unclear about the results of our advocacy efforts.  Len proposed that we invite Dale McCormick to our next or an upcoming meeting. This was unanimously accepted by consensus. 

We discussed what it might take to develop a housing community using resources through MaineHousing.  Among other things we would need monies for services, rent and a clear plan of how things would be done.  Cullen added that it all takes a lot of time, energy and meeting legal/municipal requirements.  He offered that working to build this kind of development is like following a moving target.  Cullen asked if we would like to start a push to make sure the HOME fund is preserved.  Tyler made a motion, Arthur seconded, and it passed unanimously.
Service Funding Cuts:  Kathy offered a template of a letter she’d drafted to legislators, opposing cuts to DHHS.  Kathy offered to share this letter with the group.

Arthur followed up that many of the services we need for success are on the chopping block.  Marie asked if there is a plan for what will happen when an individual’s provider will not or cannot continue to provide services for an individual.  There are no clear answers right now – all the more reason for our Coalition to be a visible, viable presence in advocating for quality services and housing for the people we care about.
Special Needs Trusts:  Arthur was asked about Special Needs Trusts, and whether they can be used to own a home.  Arthur explained that the trust would hold the investment value of the home. Len added that the person can get the house when the parents die, and the person can live there.  There are two types of Special Needs Trusts – one where the person has money (say they received a lot of money and it went into trust); the other is where money comes from other than client (a donor, for example). 

Advocacy Results:  Cullen mentioned that our efforts n the National Housing Trust Fund were successful – we need to thank Senators Snowe (lead sponsor), and Collins (original co-sponsor).

MicroBoards:  March 4 at 10 am Cullen has set up meeting with Joan Smyrski to discuss Microboards.   We are all welcome.  Email Cullen if you are interested in attending this meeting.

Supportive Housing Development:  Kim discussed a development through John F. Murphy homes.  Two projects are being built in Lewiston/Auburn area, and there are still a couple of openings.

Events:  A Disability Housing Conference was discussed.  There is a movement to create one this year.  The Developmental Disabilities Council has some money to plan a conference like this to learn about housing issues and put these on the map for individuals and the general public to make a little noise about this critical issue.

Other Business
Cullen reported that Michael Brennan (past president of Maine Senate and a provider on MH side) would like to present to the next Coalition meeting. This was affirmed by consensus of group.

The next Coalition meeting will take place on March 10 at noon at 307 Cumberland Avenue, in Portland.  
